BOROUGH OF STOCKTON
ADDENDUM/CLARIFICATION #6 TO

REQUEST FOR APPLICATIONS FOR A CANNABIS BUSINESS LICENSE

PLEASE TAKE NOTICE THAT, on August 18, 2025, the Borough received a written question
regarding the Borough’s RFA and the Borough finds it to be in public interest to respond to this
guestion. Accordingly, the Borough has decided to postpone the original application due date of
Friday, July 25, 2025 at 11:00 a.m. to the NEW application due date of Wednesday, August 6,
2025 at 11:00 a.m.

PLEASE TAKE FURTHER NOTICE THAT:

1.

The Borough will consider additional written questions regarding the RFA or
licensing process no later than 4:00 p.m. on Friday, July 25, 2025.
In the event that any clarification or modification of the RFA is determined to be
necessary by the Borough following the receipt of additional questions or
otherwise, addenda shall be issued and posted on the Borough’s website as soon
as practicable but no later than 4:00 p.m. on Wed., July 30, 2025.

PLEASE TAKE FURTHER NOTICE THAT, the written question received on August 18, 2025,
and the Borough’s response, are as follows:

Q:

| was reviewing the cannabis regulations and zoning ordinances to see if a
cannabis retailer is allowed to change locations after being issued a license
(assuming the new location would be in approved zoning and meets all separation
requirements)? If so, at what point are they able to move locations?

Section 2.4c. of the Borough’s “Cannabis Retailer Regulations” as set forth in
Ordinance No. 2024-12 (the cannabis ordinance) provides in relevant part as
follows:

Amendments to a letter of support or municipal license shall be permitted
only to the extent otherwise authorized by the Act and CRC regulations.
Such amendments shall be subject to the Borough Council’s approval,
which shall not be unreasonably withheld, and also compliance with the
provisions of all other applicable laws, regulations and ordinances,
including but not limited to this ordinance and the “Borough of Stockton
Zoning Ordinance of 1975,” as amended.

It would be difficult for the Borough to provide an exact time frame for any
permitted change in location request, except to say that in addition to the above
legal and ordinance requirements, any change in location would need to comply
with N.J.A.C. 17:30-9.2 and be subject to the CRC’s approval.



All other provisions of the Request for Applications, as previously amended by Addenda #1
through #5, and not otherwise inconsistent with this Addendum #6, shall remain in full force and

effect.

This concludes addendum/clarification #6.



